March 19, 2002

Mr. Timothy D. Greenawalt

Supervisor, Employee Accounts

Commonwealth of Virginia

P.O. Box 1358

Richmond, Virginia 23218

RE: 
The Lynde and Harry Bradley Foundation


EIN# 39-6037928

Dear Mr. Greenawalt:

I am writing to you in regard to a notice we received dated 12/19/2001 (copy enclosed).  The notice states that our tax liability under title 60.2 of the code of Virginia has been established and an account number issued.  This is incorrect as detailed below.  

The Foundation has no offices or physical location in Virginia and only one of our employees lives in Virginia and requires Virginia Income Tax Withholding.   This employee moved to Virginia in 2001 and we applied for an account number with the Virginia Department of Taxation in order to submit his withholding.  We did not file any paperwork with the Commonwealth of Virginia due to the fact that we are exempt from Virginia Unemployment Tax under Title 60.2-213 A of the code of Virginia.  This section details that as a nonprofit organization with less than four employees in the State of Virginia, we are exempt from this tax.

We feel that this notice was produced in error and should be amended immediately to remove this account number as requiring deposits for Virginia Unemployment Tax.  I am enclosing a copy of our letter of exemption from the Internal Revenue Service to prove that we are a certified 501(c)(3) and qualify under the above-mentioned section as exempt from filing.  If you should have any questions regarding this matter, please feel free to give Cynthia Friauf, Controller, or me a call.

Sincerely yours,

Michael Senske

Assistant Controller

Enclosures   

